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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Lance Kinzer at 3:30 p.m. on January 28, 2009, in Room
143-N of the Capitol.

All members were present except: 
Representative Bob Brookens- excused
Representative Pat Colloton- excused
Representative Annie Kuether- excused
Representative Jim Ward- excused

Committee staff present: 
Melissa Doeblin, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Matt Sterling, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Jerry Donaldson, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Sue VonFeldt, Committee Assistant

Others attending:
See attached list.

The following bills were introduced:

Representative Goyle introduced three bills: 
1) Credit freeze in relation to identify theft
2) Rules of evidence regarding child sex crimes
3) Prepaid funeral notification 

Representative Watkins requested two bills regarding notification of family members and interested parties
and the Protective Parent Act

Representative Patton requested three bills:
1) On behalf of Representative Brown and a constituent;  assistance in collection of child support, in
particular dealing with licensed attorneys
2) Unlawful hosting of minors, drinking under age; add the word “reckless”
3) MIKI’s Law; registered offenders and assist the public in receiving public notification

Representative Pauls requested two bills regarding Uniform Guardianship Law 

Chairman Kinzer introduced four bills:
1)  Judges reaching retirement age of 75 being allowed to complete current term
2)  Time, Place and Manner regarding restrictions for adult oriented businesses 
3)  Evidence collection and maintenance of evidence at sex crimes
4) Conforming Kansas Definition - Child pornography to match the Federal definitions

Chairman Kinzer accepted the new bills without objection.

Richard Gannon, Kansas Press Association, requested a bill concerning public records with regards to
criminal procedure relating to the issuance of warrants or summons.  This was a reintroduction of a previous
bill, year 2006 HB 2742. 

The next meeting is scheduled for February 2, 2009.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.


